MINUTES OF A MEETING OF MOULTON PARISH COUNCIL held at MOULTON VILLAGE HALL (Main Room) on MONDAY 13 OCTOBER 2014 at 7.45pm.

	PRESENT

	Councillors
	Cllrs. Aston (Chairman), Bowie, Burgess, Clark, Harris, Vernon and Watkinson..

	Other Attendees
	Parish Clerk. CWAC Cllr. Sinar. 2 Members of the Public (names recorded).


	1
	To receive Apologies (and record reasons for absence) and to note any Declarations of Interest

Resolved: to accept Apologies from Cllr. Wood (personal commitment) and PCSO Kat Stock.
There were no Declarations of Interest made.


	2
	To receive the PCSOs Report

PCSO Kat Stock provided (post meeting) a summary of the Monthly Report for Davenham and Moulton (September 2014). 73 incidents were recorded, including 4 drive-offs from the Spar in Davenham, 1 theft of garden ornaments from Beechfield and the theft of an iron gate from RBL Moulton.


	3
	Public Participation
Margaret Newton enquired whether the Parish Council had heard anything further regarding Planning Application 14/01727/S73 (Richborough Estates – land off Barnside Way). The Parish Clerk advised that various Legal Documents require completion/submission before a final decision is given on the Application. These are still not to hand. 
She understands that Richborough are now considering a drainage pipe down to the River Weaver via Eaton Farm, as an alternative to linking into the existing drains.
Mrs Newton also expressed disappointment to CWAC Cllr. Sinar regarding the non-attendance of CWAC Councillors at PC Meetings. Cllr. Sinar acknowledged the point, but reiterated that all 3 Councillors are aware, and supportive, of public feeling regarding housing development in the village. 



	4
	To agree the Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 8 September 2014 for signature as a true record.
Resolved: that the Minutes of the meeting held on 8 September 2014 be agreed and signed as a true record.    


	5
	To receive the Parish Clerk’s Report
· The Notice advertising a vacancy on the Parish Council remains on the Notice Board. No expressions of interest have been received.
· Nothing further has been received from Dixon Rigby Keogh regarding work undertaken on the Council’s behalf in seeking to determine the owner of the strip of land off Hillside Lane.

· The Christmas Tree Lights Switch On Event has been arranged for Friday 5 December 2014, commencing at 5pm. Arrangements will be as for 2013, with the School Choir again performing. New lights have been ordered.
· The Heads of Terms Document relating to the Weaver Road Play Area has been signed and sent back to Moss Haselhurst. We now await the Lease Document for execution.

· The Autumn 2014 Newsletter will be printed later this month in readiness for distribution during November.

· The Parish Clerk advised that the Parish Council has received a “Little Gems Award” from Cheshire Community Action. This relates to the high quality of the Floral Display adjacent to the War Memorial. Additionally, the Village was also shortlisted for the Best Kept Village Award (population 1,001 to 2,500).



	6
	Planning
i. to note comments made by the Planning Committee on recent Applications
14/03696/FUL – demolition of existing conservatory and replacement with single storey rear extension including garage conversion to reception room – 39 Weaver Road. No objections, but comment made that off road parking may increase.
14/03756/FUL – front porch extension (retrospective) – 4 Chapel Street. No objections.
ii. to note Planning Application Responses from Cheshire West and Chester Council
None.
iii. to note Planning Applications advised but not yet received
None.
iv. to discuss Neighbourhood Plan related matters
The Second Draft of the Neighbourhood Plan is still with CWAC Spatial Planning for overview. Once the wording has been finalised a second public consultation exercise will be undertaken. 
The Parish Clerk is meeting with Cheshire Community Action on 14 October 2014 to enquire whether they can provide any further support at this stage. More details to follow.

v. to discuss any other Planning Related Issues

Cllr. Wood has reviewed the latest version of the CWAC Local Plan (Part Two – Strategic Policies) which is now out for public consultation. He has submitted comments, via Davenham Parish Council, which mirror the views of the Parish Council.
CWAC has asked the Parish Council to indicate any potential development sites within the village boundaries. It was agreed to write back to CWAC commenting that with the Neighbourhood Plan still under development, and no clear way forward for sites with outline planning permission granted, it is difficult to put any additional sites forward at this time.


	7
	Administrative and Community Matters
i. to receive an update from the Moulton Projects Working Group
The Group next meets on 21 October 2014. Since the last Parish Council Meeting Cllr. Clark has met with representatives from the RBL, who have agreed to house the CCTV equipment, and Tristan Aspinall (the preferred supplier) who is currently sourcing a lockable electric junction box to house the cabling/fuses. Total cost of the project, whilst subject to final confirmation, is expected to be c. £5,000. This will be funded by the Parish Council and the Children’s Playing Field Trust, less any grants/donations obtained. An update will be provided at the next Parish Council Meeting.
Information has been obtained relating to possible sources of funding for the Weaver Road Play Area and this will be held on file, pending execution of the Lease.
ii. to discuss War Memorial Car Park Issues 

Cllr. Harris confirmed that he has spoken with the owner of the Mercedes Van which is regularly parked overnight at the War Memorial Car Park. The owner has asked for permission to park the vehicle at the end of Regent Street Backs, including placing fencing around any agreed parking space. 
Resolved: to offer the resident in question the opportunity to utilise a vacant, enclosed garage plot at the rear of Regent Street. This is to be on an initial 15 month basis (1/10/14 to 31/12/15) at a rent of £120.
iii. to discuss Web Site related issues, including ongoing support arrangements
Cllr. Aston advised that the new pages are now on line. Some tidy up work is required to update various items and this in the course of being done. It was agreed that the new pages present a fresher, more modern image. 

Graham Scott has resigned as Web Site Administrator with effect from 30 September 2014. Resolved: to ask Dean Sanders if he will take over the role of Administrator on the same payment terms.
iv. to discuss Garage Plot Tenancy Fees for 2015

Resolved: to levy the same rates as those charged in 2014.

v. to discuss the Community Photograph Competition

It was agreed that the Projects Working group will review the entries when it next meets – choosing a top 3. The winning entry will be used in the Neighbourhood Plan Document. The Entrant will be presented with a framed A3 copy of the photograph at the December Parish Council Meeting.



	8
	To authorise Accounts for Payment and note Income Received
Resolved: to authorise the following Payments and to note Income Received.
Payments:
P Sanders

Salary October  – Clerk

741.18

HMRC

PAYE + NI for PS October 2014 

38.69

ChALC
Training Courses – Cllrs. Harris and Clark
170.00
HAGS – SMP Limited
Gym Equipment Parts
46.20
GW Scott
Web Support
105.00
Cheshire Constabulary
PCSO Oct 2014 to Mar 2015 (half charged on to Davenham PC)
5,900.00
P Sanders
Expenses – Sept/Oct 2014
31.95
PIAMS Limited
Playground Inspection – Sept 2014
36.00
A Aston
Flag and Christmas Tree Lights
105.94
Income Received:

Bank Interest
5.11
Bank Interest – Investment Maturity Rollover
293.86
ii. to approve the purchase of a Laptop Computer and Mobile Telephone

Resolved: to approve the purchase of a Parish Council Laptop and appropriate Microsoft Software to a value not exceeding £400.

Resolved: to approve the purchase of a basic Mobile Telephone on a pay as you go basis.

The phone will be kept by the Parish Clerk, with the number made public via the Web Site, Newsletter and Notice Board. The phone will be used for in and out calls only – no texts will be responded to. The phone will be passed on to a nominated Parish Councillor when the Parish Clerk is on leave or ill.


	9
	To consider Correspondence received since the last Meeting
Cheshire West and Chester Council

Various

10 Sept

12 Sept

18 Sept

23 Sept

23 Sept

25 Sept

25 Sept

6 Oct

Members Briefings (e-mailed on receipt)

Local Councils Bulletin (e-mailed on receipt)

Community Governance – Moulton (e-mailed on receipt)

Sandstone Trail 40th Anniversary Event

Partnerships West for 9/14 (e-mailed on receipt)

Notification of Lord Mayor’s Charity Event at Eaton Park 19/11/14 (e-mailed on receipt)

Our Priorities – On Line Debate on 1/10/14 (e-mailed on receipt)

Chester Bus Station Consultation (e-mailed on receipt)

E-mail relating to Hedge adjacent to 6 Summerfield Drive (e-mailed on receipt)
To Note

To Note

To Note

To Note

To Note

To Note

To Note

To Note

Actioned

ChALC

1 Oct
Building a Flood Resistant Society Seminar 8/11/14 (e-mailed on receipt)
To Note

Connecting Cheshire
13 Sept
Newsletter (e-mailed on receipt)
To Note
Cheshire Police
Various
Newsletters (e-mailed on receipt)
To Note
VRDS
Various
Newsletters (e-mailed on receipt)
To Note
Y Dutton
14 Sept
E-mail seeking contact address for 2 villagers
To Note
D Monks
25 Sept
E-mail seeking information on the Moulton Neighbourhood Plan
Actioned
Healthwatch
25 Sept

1 Oct

2 Oct
E-mail regarding Cheshire West Committee Vacancies (e-mailed on receipt)

Inquiry Reports (e-mailed on receipt)

Survey – accessibility to your GP (e-mailed on receipt)
To Note

To Note

To Note

Cheshire Playing Fields Assoc.
29 Sept
Papers for AGM on Thursday 23 October 2014
To Discuss
Resolved:

· Cllr. Harris will attend the Cheshire Playing Fields Association AGM.


	10
	To receive Reports from Councillors and the Parish Clerk
· Cllr. Bowie advised that she attended the CWAC Councils Together Seminar on 16 September 2014. Notes from the Event will be circulated to all Parish Councillors when to hand.
· Cllr. Burgess advised that, in conjunction with Cllr. Wood, he attended a Veolia Consultation Meeting on 24 September. There were no major developments to report.
· Cllr. Clark advised that he attended a further ChALC New Councillors Training Session on 8 October 2014.

· Cllr. Vernon advised that she will liaise with the Vicar of St. Stephens and the RBL regarding arrangements for Remembrance Sunday (9 November 2014). The Parish Clerk will arrange the usual visit by Northwich Town Council to tidy up the War Memorial Area a few days beforehand.

· Cllr. Aston advised that a new flag has been ordered for the Flagpole. It will be in place before Remembrance Sunday.



	11
	To note that the next Meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 10 November 2014 at 7.30pm – Moulton Church – commencing with a 15 minute Public Participation Session. 
The Finance Committee will meet at 7.30pm on Thursday 30 October 2014, at Moulton Methodist Chapel Hall, to review Grant Applications received.



There being no further business this part of the Meeting closed at 9.18pm.
